
 

 

 

 

 

Ashwater Primary School 
Newsletter No.28 

Summer Term. 4th July 2024 
01409 211228 

admin@ashwater.devon.sch.uk 

Dear Parents, 

Year 5 and 6 are having a fantastic Activities Week, we will inform you all about it in next week’s news-

letter. 

Federation Mock General Election  

It is very important for us to help children understand the British Value of ‘Democracy’. Therefore, as 

part of Activities Week, on Wednesday, Year 5 and 6 from both schools represented their chosen party, 

made posters and rosettes, wrote and delivered speeches to the rest of Halwill School and to the chil-

dren at Ashwater via a Teams link. All children voted by completing a ballot paper which mimicked a 

real ballot paper, and they all had the opportunity to put their paper in the ballot box.  

Year 5 and 6 did brilliantly, researching the information and delivering their speeches clearly and with 

confidence. The audience listened well and took their secret ballot seriously. 

The results of The Carey Federation Mock Election were: 

Liberal Democrats:  27 

Green Party:    43 

Labour:   23 

Conservatives:  12 

Reform UK:   14 

Therefore the Green Party were duly elected. 

 

 

Aim High; Be Resilient; Take Care of Each Other  



The results of The Carey Federation Mock Election were: 

Liberal Democrats:  27 

Green Party:    43 

Labour:   23 

Conservatives:  12 

Reform UK:   14 

 

Therefore the Green Party were duly elected. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Paul Whiteman, General Secretary of the NAHT Visit 

Paul Whiteman is the General Secretary of the National Association of Headteachers (NAHT) and he made a 

special visit to Ashwater School last week. Mr Whiteman was keen to see a small, rural school for himself. He 

was very impressed with the school and the children and was keen to hear all the many strengths but also the 

challenges. This was a very important visit, as Paul Whiteman is very influential as he has meetings, on behalf of 

schools,  at the highest level of government and DfE. He said he has never been to such a small, rural school and 

has taken on board the issues we raised. 

 

New Reception Transition Meeting, Friday 19th July at 3:00pm 

If your child is in Pre-School but starting Reception in September 2024, there will be a transition meeting to go 

through the slight differences between Pre-School and School. Your Pre-Schooler can remain in class while we 

have the meeting. 

 

Sports Day Wednesday 10th July, 1:30 pm 

We look forward to welcoming parents and carers next Wednesday at Ashwater 

School. All children will be involved, including Pre-School. If your child is not 

normally in Pre-School on a Wednesday afternoon and you would like them to 

be part of Sports Day, please let Mrs Wilson know and we can book them in for 

an additional session. 



Open Evening, Year 6 Leavers and Summer Concert Thursday 18th July 

From 3:30 – 4:00 pm we will have an open evening for parents 

and carers. It will be an opportunity to see some of your child’s 

work on display in their classrooms and if your child is moving 

to Class 2, say goodbye to their current teacher and hello to 

their new teacher. 

 

Next year there is no change to the teaching structure so class 

teachers will be as follows: 

 

Class 1 (Pre-School, YR, Y1 and Y2):  Mrs Gee 

Class 2 (Y3, 4, 5 and 6)    Miss Frayn 

 

From approximately 4:00 – 5:00 pm we will have our Year 6 Leavers and Summer Concert in the hall. All chil-

dren will be involved in some way. 

 

Reports 

The annual end of year report to parents will be sent home in the week of 15th July. If     

children have separated parents, a copy of the report will be provide to both parents. 

 

Uniform 

Now is the time to start preparing for September. Please see our website for the 

uniform list and uniform policy. https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/ashwater-

primary-school/parents/uniform-ordering/ 

 

Please use the order form to order uniform.  This will shortly be moving to school 

money where you will be able to order online. We do also strongly encourage sec-

ond hand uniform as this is more sustainable and better for your pockets. 

 

 

From September, we will be reinforcing the importance of long hair being tied up.  

https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/ashwater-primary-school/parents/uniform-ordering/
https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/ashwater-primary-school/parents/uniform-ordering/


 

Safeguarding at Ashwater 
 

The Safeguarding Team 
 

Designated Safeguarding Lead:       Attendance Officer:  
Mrs R Alford         Miss S Revers 
            Safeguarding Governor: 
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead:        Mrs A Clark  
Mrs Gee 
Miss Frayn 
Mrs R Cawsey—SENDCo 

 
Safeguarding 

Remember if you have any issues regarding Safeguarding that you wish to raise, please email:                                   

safeguarding@halwill.devon.sch.uk  These will come directly to a safeguarding lead. 

 

 

 

 

Click here for advice: https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers/phones 

 

 

 

 

mailto:safeguarding@halwill.devon.sch.uk
https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers/phones


Dates for your diary:  

 

 

July 

1st—5th   Yr 5 and 6 Activities Week 

5th    Wonderstruck day at Halwill School 

8th   Beach Festival Class 2 at Bude 

10th   9am—PTFA Meeting 

10th   Sports Day—parents/carers welcome from 1.30pm 

11th    Yr R/1 and 2 Swimming 

15th    Yr R/1/2 Trip to Eden Project 

18th    Yr R/1 and 2 Swimming 

18th   Open Evening, Y6 Leavers and Summer Concert—3.30pm-5pm 

23rd    End of term 

 

Term dates: https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/halwill-primary-school/parents/term-dates/ 

 

 

https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/halwill-primary-school/parents/term-dates/


IMPORTANT MESSAGE FOR PARENTS – NEW WORKING ENTITLEMENTS! 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

The new entitlements for eligible working parents, or those with caring responsibilities, 
will be extended to children from 9 months from September 2024. It is your responsibility 
to check if you are entitled, make an application before 31

st
 August, and reconfirm every 

3 months. 

 

Check you're eligible for free childcare if you're working - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) 

 

It is important that if you have a child who will be 9 months old, on or before 31
st
 August 

2024, that you apply to HMRC (Childcare Service) in good time.  

 

Please set-up or visit your Gateway Account immediately to apply.  

 
Please note that you may not be able to apply for the working entitlement funding imme-
diately if you have a Tax-Free Childcare (TFC) account. We have been advised that you 
will be able to apply when you receive your TFC reconfirmation reminder or HMRC will 
issue a temporary code. 

 
If you have recently reconfirmed your TFC and not made an application, please ensure 
that you are due to reconfirm again before the 

31st of
 August deadline. 

 
It is important that you allow time for any queries with new applications or reconfirma-
tions to avoid delays. Any codes issued by HMRC in September 2024 will not be fund-
ed in Autumn 2024 (1

st
 September – 31

st
 December). A code with an ‘eligible from’ date 

of 1
st
 September 2024 will not be funded until Spring 2025 and only then if you reconfirm 

by 31
st
 December 2024. 

 
The dates of your code are important, and you must reconfirm every 3 months to 
confirm eligibility and continue to access your funded childcare! 

 
If you have a previous application for an older sibling, please check the eligibility dates of 
any new codes for a younger child as the reconfirmation dates can be aligned to the old-
er child which could mean you need to reconfirm before the normal 3-month reconfirma-
tion period. 

  

If you have a code for an older child that needs to be reconfirmed, this should also be 
completed now, and if you are unsure, it is your responsibility to log into your Gateway 
Account and check. If you are newly eligible or are given a new code at reconfirmation, 
you need to take your 11-digit code to your provider who will complete a verification 
check and then confirm your funded space. 

https://www.gov.uk/check-eligible-free-childcare-if-youre-working
https://childcare-support.tax.service.gov.uk/par/app/trialmessage
https://childcare-support.tax.service.gov.uk/par/app/trialmessage
https://childcare-support.tax.service.gov.uk/par/app/trialmessage


When eligibility ends, children who have accessed the working entitlements can continue 
to access their entitlement in the next funding period when in the Grace Period. Howev-
er, children, who are newly eligible in September and using the working entitlements for 
the first time, or start at a new setting, cannot start to use the funding if their eligibility 
has ended. The Grace Period does not apply to children that have not used the working 
entitlements with the provider in the previous funding period. 

 

If the Grace period does not apply, or your Grace period ends, the working entitlement 
will also end. If you continue to use childcare, you will be charged. 

 

If you are registering for a new Gateway account with HMRC, you will be asked if you 
would like to register for Tax Free Childcare. If you are in receipt of Tax Credits these 
may be stopped, and it can take several weeks to reapply and for Tax Credits to be rein-
stated.  

 

If you have problems accessing the system or completing your check, please call the 
HMRC Helpdesk on 0300 1234 097 (your provider and Devon County Council cannot 
assist with new applications or reconfirmations for the Working Entitlements). 

 

Devon Early Years are running some online sessions for parents in July to give an over-
view on what funding is available, how you apply for different funding streams and how 
your child can access funded time. Please save the links below to join a session that 
suits you: 

 

Wednesday 3
rd

 July 10.00 am -11.00 am     

Monday 8
th
 July 7.00 pm to 8.00 pm    

Thursday 11
th
 July 2.00 pm to 3.00 pm    

 
You may be able to access further help with childcare costs. Please visit the Childcare 
Choices Website. 

 
Kind regards, 

 
Devon Early Years Funding  

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_YzA0NDhjM2YtMWFhOS00NWJkLTg2YmMtYmU3MmU0YTdhYThh%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%25228da13783-cb68-443
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_M2NmYTYyNTItOWRkYy00NzViLTg4ZDQtYjY1NjRhY2ZhZmI0%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%25228da13783-cb68-443
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_OTM0MDlkYTctNTgyZS00NDc5LTk1ZDktYTU2YzU2MmI1MmNl%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%25228da13783-cb68-443
https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/
https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/


Holiday Requests                 
 
Please see the following message which we have been asked to share with you by Devon County 
Council: 
 
We believe that in order for a pupil to fully benefit from their education, good attendance is    

crucial.  

As of September 2013, an amendment to the Education (Pupil Registration) (England)               

Regulations 2006 came in to force and greater clarity was introduced to the issue of schools    

authorising absence requests. These changes reinforced the Government’s view that every       

minute of every school day is vital and that pupils should only be granted authorised absences by 

the school in ‘exceptional circumstances’. 

A family holiday is not normally considered by the Government to be an ‘exceptional                   

circumstance’ and therefore will not be authorised by the school.   

Should you choose to take your child out of school without the authorisation of the school, then 

Parental Responsibility Measures could be instigated. This could mean receiving any of the      

following; 

•   A Penalty Notice 

• A summons to the Magistrate Court which could result in a fine of up to £2,500 and/or a 

term of imprisonment for up to 3 months.  

Schools are required to notify the Local Authority if a pupil has a number of unauthorised          

absences. Unauthorised absences can be acquired when;  

1) Leave has been requested, but the circumstances are such that the school is unable to     

authorise the leave and it is taken anyway. 

2) Leave is not requested and/or the school has grounds to believe that the child has been 

taken out of school for an avoidable reason (example – a family holiday). Only the Head 

teacher can authorise an absence. This year there have been occasions when schools have 

been notified that the pupil is sick, but the school later discovers and reasonably believes 

that the reason given for the absence is not genuine.  

3) A child continually arrives late after the registration period has closed.   

Schools need to notify the Local Authority in all of the circumstances listed above.  

Should a Penalty Notice be issued as a result of unauthorised absence then one notice will be   

issued to each parent/carer for each child involved.  Currently, each Penalty Notice is for £120, 

which is reduced to £60 if paid within the first 21 days. If a Penalty Notice goes unpaid after 28 

days, then court proceedings will be initiated.  

We understand the disappointment that the refusal of a leave request may cause, but as you can 

appreciate this policy represents the school’s responsibility and commitment towards providing 

your child’s education and supporting their future life opportunities.  



COULD YOUR CHILD BE ENTITLED TO A SUBSIDY          

TOWARDS THE COST OF RESIDENTIAL OR DAY TRIPS, 

SPORTING EVENTS, SCHOOL UNIFORM,                          

EXTRA-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES, BREAKFAST CLUB,      

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS AS WELL AS FREE SCHOOL     

MEALS IN KS2? 
         

If you are in receipt of any of the following, your child could be entitled to a subsidy 
towards the cost of the above:   
 

• Universal Credit (provided you have an annual net earned income of no more 
than £7,400, as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent                
assessment periods). 

• Income Support (IS). 

• Income-based Jobseekers Allowance (IBJSA). 

• Income-related Employment and Support Allowance (IRESA). 

• The guaranteed element of State Pension Credit. 

• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999. 

• Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have 
an annual gross income that does not exceed £16,190). 

Working Tax Credit run-on  (the payment you get for a further 4 weeks after you stop 
qualifying for Working Tax Credit). 

Please apply even if your child is in Foundation, Year 1 or Year 2 and receives a meal 
under the Universal Infant Free School Meals Scheme.  As well as financially          
benefiting as described above, your child may receive additional learning support 
where appropriate because of the additional funding that school receives from     
Government for known free school meals pupils.   

How to apply 
 
Through the Citizen Portal (https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCSCitizenPortal_LIVE/
Account/Login?ReturnUrl=%2fCCSCitizenPortal_live) which is the quickest and       
easiest way to apply and will result in you getting an instant decision. 

Parents and carers can also ring the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019.  

https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCSCitizenPortal_LIVE/Account/Login?ReturnUrl=%2fCCSCitizenPortal_live
https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCSCitizenPortal_LIVE/Account/Login?ReturnUrl=%2fCCSCitizenPortal_live

















